
Carolina PBGV Club Meeting 
January 13, 2024 6:00 PM 

Tarheel Beagle Club, Clubhouse 
Attendees 

All attendees were members; there were no guest attendees. 

Roger Mayer Nick Reading 
Phyllis Lindquist Pat Reading 
Coady Egan Kevin MacDonald 
Paul Urban Sharon Kimble 
Carole Urban Charlie Johnson 
Jill Fitzgerald  

 

Minutes 

The meeting was called to order at 5:48 PM. 

1. Welcome (Phyllis Lindquist, President) 
Phyllis welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
 

2. Membership Renewal 
Standing in for Ruth, Sharon reminded everyone that it is time to renew membership. There 
were renewal forms on the table and anyone needing to renew membership could give the 
application and dues to Sharon.  Ruth will be sending out reminders to members who have not 
yet renewed. 
 

3. New Member Application 

Betty and Les White have applied for membership.  Sharon Kimble and Paul Urban are 
sponsoring them.  Ruth will send out their application to members for review. 

Roger made a motion to allow the Board of Directors to approve their membership if no 
negative feedback is received within 30 days. 

Coady seconded the motion. 

There was no further discussion and the vote passed unanimously. 

4. Awards 
Phyllis reminded everyone to send their forms to Vickie Willmann if their dogs have earned any 
new titles last year (October 2022 – December 2023).  They do not have to be AKC titles.   
We are also still planning to do a Memorial so if there are members whose dogs passed last year 
and they want to participate, send a picture and brief write up about the dog to Vickie. 
Deadline for both is January 31, 2024. 
We will have the awards at the March hunt club meeting. 

  



 
5. Upcoming March Hunt and National Specialty and National Hunt (Coady Egan, Hunt Chair) 

Coady spoke briefly about the upcoming hunts: 
• Carolina PBGV Club Hunt 

o March 8-10, 2024 Seneca, SC (Tokeena Beagle Club – NOT the llama field; Old Grove 
Road field) 

• PBGVCA National Specialty  
o The Hunt is April 7-9, 2024, Columbus, OH  

 
6. Open Discussion/New Business 

Paul Urban asked if everyone liked using two fields at Tarheel.  Most responses were positive; the 
group agreed that running two fields made the day a little shorter and allowed for a scheduled 
break for lunch, which helps the Tarheel hosts with lunch timing.  Sharon brought up that we need 
to allow time for handlers to review the run schedule and assigned judges before we start in the 
mornings in case there are concerns about judge conflicts/other. 

7. Adjourn 
The meeting adjourned at 6:05 PM. 

 


